
 
MISSION     STATEMENT 

“The parish family of St. Joseph, nourished by the Word of God and the sacraments of the Roman Catholic Church and animated by the  
life of St. Francis of Assisi, proclaims, radiates and lives the love of God in our community.” 
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R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)  
     7-9 pm Mondays  -  Parish Center 
 

Rosary 
Mass. 

 

Holy Hour 
First Friday of the month 7:00-8:00 

 

 
Fr.  Salvatore Cordaro, O.F.M., Cap.  Pastor 
Fr.  John Koelle, O.F.M., Cap. Parochial Vicar 
In Residence: 
Fr. John Mellitt, O.F.M., Cap. 
Fr. Raphael Iannone, O.F. M., Cap. 

 
Monday 

RCIA adapted for Children 6:30-8:00 PM                 Church Hall 
RCIA adapted for Teens   6:30-8:00 PM             Parish Center 

 
Tuesday 

Grades 1  -  6   6:00 to 7:30 PM               Parish Center 
 

Wednesday 
Grades 1-6  6:00 to 7:30 PM               Parish Center 

 
Sunday     

Pre-K, Kindergarten  9:30 to 10:30 AM            Parish Center 
(4 yrs. old by Sept. 1st) and Kindergarten 

Grades 1 - 6   10:45 to 12:15 AM          Parish Center 
(Grade 3 is a pilot Catechesis of the Good Shepherd class) 

 

St. Joseph Church  
A Ministry of the Capuchin Franciscan Friars, Province of St. Mary (New York/New England)  

34 Chestnut St., Paltz, 12561 Tel. Å 845-255-5679 
Å      Email:   stjoenp@stjosephnewpaltz.org 

Parish Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:30-4:00  Fri. 9:30-1:00 

St. Joseph Religious Education Program 

Tel. 
         email: 16religiouseducation@gmail.com 



EVENTS OF THE WEEK:  May 24-31, 2020 
 
24      Sun     
 
25      Mon               Food Pantry- 11:00-12:00- Hall 
      Memorial Day-Parish Office Closed 
 
26    Tues               Food Pantry- 11:00-12:00- Hall 
 
27      Wed               Food Pantry- 11:00- 12:00- Hall 
     
28      Thurs                   
 
29      Fri                  Food Pantry- 11:00 ï 12:00- Hall 

 
30      Sat                  
 
31      Sun                     

Aerial Cover Photo of  St. Joseph: Courtesy of Bob Fagan 
 
PLEASE NOTE- All of the events (including the Masses) that 
are listed in this bulletin are only tentatively scheduled.  In light 
of what is going on with the coronavirus situation, it may be 
necessary to cancel or postpone a particular event and these 
scheduling changes will be posted on the parish Facebook page.  
We keep hoping and praying!  If you have any questions please 
contact the parish office at 845-255-5635.   
 
PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE- In these times, itôs more 
important than ever that our parish family stay connected and 
help one another get through this- physically, emotionally and 
spiritually.   With that in mind, we are using our parish 
Facebook page more than ever and we want as many people as 
possible to be able to use it. So please let people you know who 
are not on Facebook that you donôt have to be part of the 
Facebook community to view our page.  You can see everything 
that we post on the page- you just would not be able to make 
any comments on any of the posts.   www.facebook.com/
StJosephNewPaltz/    Our wonderful Religious Education 
program also has its own page and please visit that as well.    
www.facebook.com/St-Joseph-New-Paltz-Religious-Education 
 
THANK YOU!- Weôd like to offer our great 
thanks to Stewartôs Shops for donating 200 
vouchers for milk to our food pantry.  We are so 
grateful to them for this donation- it will help 
very much with the good work that we do in feeding our 
brothers and sisters who are in need.  The food pantry, and all of 
our ministries and outreach programs, could not operate without 
the support of so many of our good people.  
 
SMART SHOPPER CARDS- Did you know that you can 
contribute to your parish community just by buying your 
groceries?  Through St. Josephôs parish, you can purchase cards 
from ShopRite and Topôs that can be used towards purchases at 
those stores.  The best part is that for every $100 you spend 
using these cards, St. Josephôs Parish receives $5.00 which goes 
toward maintaining the parish and the many activities we 
sponsor. The cards are available in $20, $50, and $100 amounts 
and can be purchased using cash, check, or credit card.  Please 
stop by the parish center during business hours (Monday-
Friday, 9:00-4:00) to purchase these cards.  And donôt forget 
they make great gifts as well. 

          Fr. Raphael says: ñWear your mask!ò 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A Message From Fr. Salvatore: 
 
 I pray that you are all doing well- staying healthy and 
happy and close to the Lord.   
 Weôre still waiting on word (any word!) of when we will 
be allowed to gather once more to celebrate the Eucharist.  And 
as I had said in my previous message to you all, we have a plan 
for what we would need to do to follow the social distancing 
guidelines and keep us all protected.  More details to come as 
soon as we get the go-ahead from the Archdiocese. 
 As you well know, this is an active parish- by far the 
most vibrant and alive in the area- and even though that can be 
exhausting, itôs a wonderful thing.  All the events and gatherings 
and programs that we participate in strengthen the bonds of our 
community and help us to be able to better live the Christian life 
we have given ourselves over to.  The problem now, of course, is 
that we will for sure have restrictions on how we can gather in 
any context, and there is a fear that there will be a second wave of 
the coronavirus this Fall and Winter.   
 Therefore, after consultation with my staff and with the 
Parish Council, I have decided that we will not go ahead this year 
with many of the annual events that we have enjoyed for so many 
years- e.g. Matrimony Sunday, the Blue Mass, Day of Prayer and 
Service, etc.  The Sunday Social also would not take place until 
further notice.  That being said, once we have a better sense of 
what the future holds for getting through this pandemic, then we 
will re-evaluate this decision as needed.  But your well-being is 
more important than anything else. 
 Parish groups such as the Scouts, the Secular 
Franciscans, the Charismatic Prayer Group, the Catholic 
Grandparents Association, etc. could still hold their meetings, of 
course using the appropriate social distancing guidelines.  And 
the celebration of the sacraments for our children in the Religious 
Education program (First Reconciliation, First Communion and 
Confirmation) will take place, and we will figure out how to 
make that work. 
 As always, please let us know if you or someone you 
know needs help of any kind.  We canôt guarantee that we can 
actually do something to help them but weôll try our best.  And at 
the very least we could find out what person or what agency 
might be able to offer some assistance.  Donôt be afraid to bother 
us- thatôs what weôre here for. 
 
 On behalf of Fr. John Koelle, Fr. John Mellitt, Fr. 
Raphael, Sr. Philomena and all our staff, Iôd like to offer my great 
thanks to you all.     
 
Take care and see you soon! 
 
Peace and all good. 
 
Fr. Salvatore 

 

Seventh Sunday Of Easter  

http://www.facebook.com/StJosephNewPaltz/
http://www.facebook.com/StJosephNewPaltz/
http://www.facebook.com/St-Joseph-New-Paltz-Religious-Education


STATIONS OF THE CROSS- As you know, our 
church remains open for private prayer.  We open 
the doors around 7:00 AM. and close the front 
doors at 4:00 P.M.  The back entrance remains 
open until around 6:30 P.M.  While youôre in the 
church, you may want to pray the Stations of the 
Cross, which is a beautiful devotion that can help 
us in that remembrance and thus be able to 
contemplate, and enter into, the Paschal Mystery.  
Itôs not just for Lent- itôs for any time in the 
liturgical year and of course is particularly relevant 
during this difficult time we are all going through. There are 
several booklets on the table near the Confessional to help you go 
through the Stations in the church, or you can take one of them 
home and pray it there. Wherever and whenever you pray this 
devotion, we keep in mind that Jesus Christ continues to suffer 
through our own crosses and also that there is a Resurrection and 
there will be new life! 
 
MAKING FACE MASKS- As you know, face masks are in 
great demand and are especially necessary for healthcare workers 
who are on the front lines protecting our people and ensuring that 
we all stay healthy. The good news is that we can make masks 
ourselves and, if you can sew, we need your help getting these 
masks to the healthcare workers at Vassar. For instructions, 
please go to the website for Joannôs Crafts Stores: 
www.joann.com/make-to-give-response/  If you need materials, 
you can contact Donna Dietz at 845-255-4533 or 
dldietz@hvc.rr.com and she can get them to you. Donna can also 
pick up the completed masks and make sure they get to Vassar.  
Many thanks to you all for whatever help you give! 
 
EMOTIONAL SUPPORT HELPLINE- Itôs more important 
than ever to stay healthy- physically, emotionally and spiritually. 
We at St. Josephôs are here for you to help you through this 
spiritually and you know what to do physically! For help with 
dealing with the emotional stress of this situation weôre all going 
through, you may want to use NY Stateôs new Emotional 
Support HelpLine. The HelpLineôs number is: 1-844-863-9314. It 
is part of the Office of Mental Health and it offers free and 
confidential support, helping callers experiencing increased 
anxiety due to the coronavirus emergency.  The line is staffed by 
volunteers, including mental health professionals, who have 
received training in crisis counseling.  
 
HELP WITH OPIOID ADDICTION- The Town of New Paltz 
Office of Community Wellness has just launched a new website 
that is meant to meet the needs of those struggling with an opioid 
use disorder, or those who have someone they love who is 
struggling with this, and help them access services that are 
available to them despite Covid-19. For more information, please 
go to: www.opioidpreventionnp.org  

CAPUCHIN VOCATIONS- The 
Capuchin Franciscans are inspired by the 
life and ideals of St. Francis of Assisi- 
dedicated to serving those in need, living 
a simple lifestyle together as a community 
of brothers, and drawing closer to the 
Lord through common and private prayer.  
If you are interested in becoming a Capuchin brother or priest, 
please see one of the friars or go to www.capuchin.org/vocations.  
It doesnôt cost a thing and it just might change your life. 

 
      SAINT JOSEPHôS RELIGIOUS  
      EDUCATION PROGRAM 
 

Happy Memorial Day weekend!  We pray for every-
oneôs health and safety. 
 
Thank you for putting aside change for the John Bosco 
Childrenôs Fund and delivering your donations to me 
in Church or directly to Hank Grimsland, 5 Van Alst 
St., New Paltz, 12561.The poor children of the Domin-
ican Republic and Haiti will benefit from your offering 
at any time during the year as well. I wish to thank our 
Catechists and mentors this year for sharing their faith 
and talents with each child.  Although the year was 
much shorter than expected, we sent our children and 
families packets to help on their faith journey in April.  
Also, we update free online resources for families on 
Facebook. Our parish is grateful for each one of you 
who generously responded to Godôs Call to be a Cate-
chist and for every person who offered to be of help in 
a myriad of ways. It takes a villageé. 
We offer this prayer for everyone who is involved in 
Faith Formation: 
 
Loving and Merciful God,  
We give thanks, and ask for your abundant blessing 
upon us, your servants, who desire to serve with gener-
ous and humble hearts. We are grateful for all you 
have given to usé for our families, friends, col-
leagues, mentors, and for all who inspire us to live the 
Gospel values. May we never take for granted the 
abundance we have, nor stop working to ensure the 
same for those who go without. We ask this through 
Jesus Christ, and the power of the Holy Spirit. Amen.  
 
There are Registration / re-registration papers in the 
Church vestibule. And the online option is still availa-
ble. 
 

Sister Philomena, O.S.B. 

PROJECT: HELP YOUR NEIGHBORS 2020- The New 
Paltz Community Foundation (NPCF) has just launched 
"Project: Help Your Neighbors 2020" to provide meal vouchers 
redeemable at participating local, independently-owned restau-
rants, cafes, and delis. Vouchers worth $20 for an individual or 
$50 for a family will be made available for community mem-
bers in need. The hope is that they will be able to help local 
individuals and families who are experiencing economic hard-
ship during this stressful time, as well as support our hard-
working locally-owned restaurants. 
  
If you are in need of food assistance, please go 
to www.newpaltzfoundation.org to learn how to get a meal 
voucher or contact Eileen Gulbrandsen Glenn at 845-256-1945 
or at sande2930@aol.com.  
If you would like to help by financially to this project, 
please send your contribution to New Paltz Community Foun-
dation, Inc., P.O. Box 1112, New Paltz, NY 12561 or made via 
PayPal on their web-
site www.newpaltzfoundation.org, earmarked for "Project Help 
Your Neighbors 2020."  
Itôs a beautiful and holy thing to take care of our neighbors! 

http://www.joann.com/make-to-give-response/
http://www.opioidpreventionnp.org/
http://www.capuchin.org/vocations


PARISHIONERS IN THE MILITARY:  Please pray for  the 
safety of our parishioners in the military. E-mail  
stjoenp@stjosephnewpaltz.org with the parishioner name, rank, 
and branch of service if you would like them added to the list. 
 

Chief Petty Officer Matthew Rzepnicki  US Navy 
Capt. Matthew William Ibsen, US Army  

Master Sergeant Nunzio Dominic Malara US Air Force 
Capt. David James  US Navy  

 Capt. Joseph A Hollway, US Air Force  
Lt. Jack Georges, US Navy 

 Capt. Robert Bozydaj, US Army 
Pvt. Gretchen Wagner US Army-National Guard 
1st Lt. Nicholas Zapotoski   US Army Reserve 
2nd Lt. Jeremy Brinkmann, US Army 
Lt. Michael (MJ) Benenati, US Army  

Brian Donahue, Airman E3, Navy Reserve 
Midshipman Patrick Melanson, Navy  
1st Lt. Zachary Thor, US Army 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

ñI will not leave you orphans, says the Lord. I will 
come back to you, and your hearts will rejoice.ò 
                        
      John 14:18 

OUR BULLETIN ONLINE- When youôre away, you can 
always find out whatôs going on at St. Josephôs by checking 
out our bulletin on the parish website.  Please go to 

www.stjosephnewpaltz.org/bulletins  

SAVE THE DATE FOR VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL- June 29-July 3- Hop Aboard to Vaca-
tion Bible School- Bible Stories, Games, Music, 
Crafts, Fun! More information & registration forms 
coming. 
 
CATHOLIC FAMILY VACATION RETREATS The Marian-
ist Family Retreat Center is located in the seaside community of 
Cape May, NJ, and offers week-long Catholic family retreats 
from June 22 through the end of August.  Mass and other family 
liturgies are complemented by skits, presentations, family sharing, 
peer group discussions and other fun activities.  With all that 
thereôs plenty of free time and the beach is only a half block from 
the retreat house.  Cost for the week is $220 per person; $150 for 
ages 2-7 and free for children under 2 years old.  For more infor-
mation and to register please go to: www.capemaymarianists.org  
And there is a special week for single-parent families from July 
13-18. 

LOW GLUTEN ALTAR BREADS: are available at our church. 
Parishioners who are gluten intolerant should see the priest before 
Mass so that a low-gluten host can be placed on the altar for con-
secration. At Communion time, please come forward with the 
Eucharistic Ministers and receive the Body and Blood of Christ 
with them. Totally gluten-free hosts are not available, so for those 
gluten-intolerant persons who cannot receive even the low-gluten 
host, they can of course still receive the Precious Blood from the 
chalice.  Catholics believe that whether Holy Communion is re-
ceived under the form of bread or under the form of wine, the 
whole Christ is being received.  Please see one of the friars if you 
have any questions concerning this. 

LET US KNOW YOUR CHANGES- If you have recently 
moved or changed your phone number, please let the parish office 
know.  We need to keep the information in our parish census as 
up-to-date as possible so that we can assure you receive the infor-
mation we send out to you.  Thank you! 

Readings for the week of May 24, 2020 
Sunday:  Ascension: Acts 1:1-11/Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 [6]/Eph 1:17
-23/Mt 28:16-20 

7th Sunday of Easter: Acts 1:12-14/Ps 27:1, 4, 7-8 [13]/1 Pt 4:13-
16/Jn 17:1-11a 

Monday: Acts 19:1-8/Ps 68:2-3ab, 4-5acd, 6-7ab [33a]/Jn 
16:29-33 

Tuesday: Acts 20:17-27/Ps 68:10-11, 20-21 [33a]/Jn 17:1
-11a 

Wednesday: Acts 20:28-38/Ps 68:29-30, 33-35a, 35bc-36ab 
[33a]/Jn 17:11b-19 

Thursday: Acts 22:30; 23:6-11/Ps 16:1-2a and 5, 7-8, 9-
10, 11 [1]/Jn 17:20-26 

Friday: Acts 25:13b-21/Ps 103:1-2, 11-12, 19-20ab [19a]/Jn 
21:15-19 

Saturday: Morning: Acts 28:16-20, 30-31/Ps 11:4, 
5 and 7 [cf. 7b]/Jn 21:20-25 

Next Sunday: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34 [cf. 
30]/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13/Jn 20:19-23 

ALTAR BREAD AND WINE 
 
May 

Maria Moore 
 

+++ 
 

VIGIL LIGHT 
 
May 

Maria Moore 
 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Saturday      May 23, 2020      
                         5:00     St. Joseph Parish Family     
  
Sunday       May 24, 2020 
           8:00            +Robert Skillman               
           9:30       +Costello Family 
            11:30            +Herminia Millan T.   
     
Monday           9:00           
Tuesday           9:00            
Wednesday     9:00                                  
Thursday         9:00                             
Friday              9:00                                    
Saturday          9:00       +Fr. Richard Donaldson, O.F.M., Cap 
                        5:00 PM  +Anna Marie & +Joseph Manzella    
                          
Sunday        May 31, 2020 
           8:00               St. Joseph Parish Family              
           9:30            +Raymond Cross 
                  11:30            +Mary Tardi 

http://www.capemaymarianists.org

